Environment Theme Focus Group Minutes

22 September 2005

Present: 

Joice Richards
BNDfC

Saleema Imam
SCRAP

Rob Bullock
Resident 

Stephen Cooke
Resident

John Lawson
Greenfingers 

Thomas Coldron
BNDfC

Apologies 

Betty Smalley
Resident

Amy Roland
SCC – Parks Woodlands and Countryside

	
	
	Action

	1. 
	Minutes of last meeting

Approved as a true record.


	

	2. 
	Matters arising

Stephen Cooke reported that the well dressing went very well.

Saleema Imam has attended a ‘Rights and Justice’ course. This included workshops about campaigns and environmental issues.

One of the planters on the Murco garage site has had the yucca plant broken off. Generally the planters are keeping well though. Saleema asked if Parks, Woodlands and Countryside would consider using perennial plants instead. Joice will feed this comment back to the Area Panel.

Sheffield has won the Cities in Bloom competition.


	

	3. 
	Project Update

A report on Greenfingers project was distributed.

From the fishing trip that was arranged by Greenfingers, which was particularly welcomed by a group of asylum seekers, an idea has been put forward that a fishing club could be set up as a similar project. Joice suggested that this idea may not be funded as a project but the small grants fund may be able to help.

Greenfingers are applying for charity status.


	

	4. 
	Masterplan Update

There are now ongoing project groups for the different areas in the plan. Each group is chaired by a councillor and serviced by the East Regen Team. 

In the masterplan, New Deal had already launched the Public Realm works. Sorby House and Vestry Hall tenders are out, with responses due back by October 10th. Work should begin on site at the end of November. The tender briefs include a request to use as much local labour as possible. The Apprenticeship for All project is to be involved and will work with the contractors to get local people involved. Contractors will also be put in touch with Jobnet. Joice remarked that contractors often prefer to use local labour anyway but it is there in the pre-contract discussions.

Rob Bullock asked about the business plan. Joice replied that the plans have been a bit delayed. They are being developed through SCEDU. Rob mentioned that Aizlewood’s Mill on Nursery Street could be a useful model for a business plan. It is run on a co-operative basis.


	

	5. 
	Theme Manager’s Report

Theme Merger

The strategy groups have been discussing the possible merger of the Housing and Environment themes. This is partly to do with the project groups being set up for the masterplan which means that any housing theme meetings would be duplicating much of the information given out at the project group meetings. The project groups will be open to all residents.
Rob Bullock asked what benefit has come from New Deal’s investment in housing schemes if they are now all council projects. Joice replied that New Deal have got a say in how the projects have developed. The accelerated demolition was also a significant contribution.
Public Realm Works

Rob then asked about what consultation is needed about the public realm works. Joice replied that there is a lot of consultation to be done. Rob said that the plans will be hard to visualise and suggested that models be constructed to give people a clear idea of what will be done.

Visit by planning students

Sheffield University 1st year planning students came for a tour round the area to see how planning links with regeneration of an area.

Theme Priorities

At the current stage of the programme the Partnership Board are looking hard at the funding of projects. They have asked the strategy groups for each theme to give them an idea of what the priorities for the theme are in order to inform this process. The Environment Theme Strategy Group will decide by the next meeting what to feed back to the board and an update on this will be on the agenda for the next focus group.


	JR

	6. 
	Any Other Business

Saleema mentioned that the Welcome Home furnishing project will be closing down as funding for paid workers is running out. They are hoping to run it with volunteers 1 day per week on Clun St. They are continuing to look for more funding. Recycling Matters is open 2 days per week.
Saleema also reported that there is a Somali recycling project which has been proposed which will recycle tyres to send to Somalia. Ali Abdi, who is also a member of the New Deal Community Engagement Team, is involved with this and is currently looking for KeyFund money. They would like letters of support to help them get this funding. Could this group do a letter? Joice replied that this project sounds like a very good idea. She is not sure if a letter from this group counts as a letter from New Deal. Rob Bullock suggested that the project should approach Garry Smith at Green City Action for a letter of support.


	

	7. 
	Date and Time of Next Meeting

Thursday 27th October, 6.00pm – 8.00pm
Pitsmoor Methodist Church


	


